
 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes   
Executive Board Meeting   

December 15, 2021 
Zoom Online Meeting 

  
The executive board meeting of the Hanover County Council of PTAs was called to order on 

December 15, 2021 at 1831 via a Zoom online meeting. 

Executive Board Members Present:   

 

Katie Sprouse welcomed everyone. Ashley Owens was absent, excused. 

Agenda   

There were no recommended changes to the agenda. 

President’s Report (Katie Sprouse) 
Membership status of schools. Countywide there are 4,935 members as of 12/8/2021. Our goal 
is 6,530. Only need 1,596 more members to hit this goal. 

Treasurer’s Report (Madison Metro) 
Beginning Balance:  $3,419.28 
Expenses:  $12 – service charge 
Income:  $300 – memberships 
Ending Balance: $3,707.28 

 

Reflections (Lisa Bryant) 
Entries were received from all elementary schools apart from Cold Harbor ES & Rural Point 
ES (PTO). Entries received from all middle schools apart from Liberty MS. Atlee was the 
only high school to submit entries. 

The Reflections Program will be held in person on January 8, 2021 at Atlee High School at 
1500. Lisa will email all Reflections Chairs information on the program. Someone from each 
school’s board will need to attend as it’s also a General Membership Meeting. That email 

Katie Sprouse, President Christina Whitehouse, VP of Communications and 
Membership Chair 

Madison Metro, Treasurer Heather Bronson, VP of Programs 

Lisa Bryant, Reflections Chair  



will also go to the principals from each school. We decided to only invite students who 
placed at the county level to the program to keep numbers down and to help with social 
distancing while at the program. Lisa to email Katie w/ information on siblings who 
submitted but only one placed. Lisa to email Christina all the entries so we can work on a 
slide show to display since all entries were digital this year. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1958. 


